
Agenda Report 

DATE: February 11,2008 

TO: CITY COUNCIL 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: NAMING A TRAIL SEGMENT IN THE CENTRAL ARROYO SECO 
"THE TAD WILLIAMS TRAIL" 

RECOMMENDATION 
It is recommended that the City Council approve naming an existing trail segment 
in the Central Arroyo Seco in honor of Charles "Tad" A. Williams . 

RECREATION AND PARKS COMMISSION RECOMMENDATION: 
At its regular meeting of February 5, 2008, the Recreation and Park Commission 
unanimously recommended the City Council name the trail in the Central Arroyo 
Seco and identified in this report, in honor of Charles "Tad" A. Williams. 

BACKGROUND 
The request to name the existing eastern trail, immediately north of the Colorado 
Street bridge in the Central Arroyo Seco, has been made by Ms. Liz Blackwelder, 
a longtime Arroyo Seco equestrian. 

In 1969, high winter storm waters washed out 900 feet of trail on the east side of 
the streamcourse, heading north from Pasadena's Lower Arroyo, making this 
stretch just north of the check dam, known as "the slime slide" under the Colorado 
Street Bridge, impassable. For nearly ten years trail users were forced to detour 
through the area's streets on pavement slippery for horses, or constantly face trail 
closures when flood waters got treacherous. 

In 1979, Equestrian Trails Inc. - Coral 2, a local equestrian organization, received 
permission from the City to use volunteer efforts to repair the trail. Tad Williams, 
of a locally well known horse stable owning family and a developer in his own right, 
contributed $10,000 worth of work (labor, equipment, and materials) to rebuild this 
important stretch of trail. Using his own manpower, earth-moving equipment and 
boulders that were trucked in at Mr. Williams' expense, this stretch of trail was re- 
built above the stream to withstand any future inundation and stands as seen 
today. 
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